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Outing Dates – 16-21 May 2008 
Shipshewana, South – Shipshewana, IN 
WagonMasters – Ken and Shirley Poupa (unable to attend as Shirley had back problems, which we hope are on the mend), Ray and Carol Smith, Bob and Edna Gardner and Bill Menefee 
Meeting – Sunday May 18, 2008 
Present: Chuck and Sue Borcher, Fred and Janice Bruneman, Bob, Laurie and granddaughter Lonnie Dukes, Bob and Edna Gardner, Wally and Lorie Metzer, Ken and Sandi Nelson, Rick and Gail Postal, Dennis and Connie Relihan, Ray and Carol Smith and Bill Menefee.
President Dennis Relihan called the meeting to order on Sunday morning and thanked the Wagonmasters.  He added special thanks to Carol and Bob for their planning and food preparation.    
The minutes of the April meeting were approved.  
The Treasurer’s Report was not available for presentation and is being sent with these minutes.
Congratulations to Bill and Sharon Powell, who are currently honeymooning in the Greek Isles.

Dennis read an e mail from Otto and Georgie Ryl thanking the club for making them honorary members.  They are not driving their coach, but said they hope join with us for the day at a future campout.  

Dennis also read an e mail from Dale Marting.  Dale wanted to let the club know that they have not joined us on any outings because his shoulder surgery was not successful.  He finds it a challenge to drive a car and is not able to drive his motorhome.  Dennis expressed our concern and hopes for a successful resolution to this problem. 

Dennis expressed best wishes from all of us to those celebrating a May Anniversary or Birthday. Happy Anniversary to:  Bob and Edna Gardner, Jim and Terri Hass, Otto and Georgie Ryl, Jim and Marilyn Wenberg.  Happy Birthday to: Carl Bergstedt, Jim Hass, Shirley Poupa. 
Dennis asked Chuck Borcher to take copies of the FVW’s “New Member” application to GNR.  The State organization wants all of the Illinois clubs to have applications available in hopes of recruiting new members. 

Dennis reviewed details of the June campout.  (A special note to the Ladies, attending this campout – Gerri’s Craft Shop doesn’t accept credit cards but will accept cash or personal checks. Also to note - Yellowstone Lake is about 4 miles from the Relihan’s house.  They offer camping, but have few spots for big rigs; still, if you are thise close and may want to check it out.) 
Old Business: Ken Nelson gave out copies of his draft of a “campground review form”, asking that everyone review the form and made suggestions for any additional information to be added to this form. The idea is to use these forms when traveling to be able to share good and bad information on campgrounds.  If you found a campground to be acceptable but not exceptional, a review is not necessary, but if you found one that is really good or really bad, complete the form and return it to Ken.  At some point, this information will be in a format that will be available on our website for use by our members.   Ken also gave out copies of a Winnebago survey that will be reviewed by Winnebago planners to incorporate owner’s preferences in future interior designs and operational aspects of Winnebago products.   
New Business:  Bob Gardner, frustrated with the difficulty of reaching Shipshewana South to confirm space for this outing and his surprise at the increase in price since the club last visited here, brought forth the question of how camping space should be handled.  It was determined that most of the time we can only get a group discount if all of the camping fees are collected in advance and payment is made by check.  The consensus was that it is best left that when booking the space we ask for a group rate (even if we fall under their group minimum) but state that everyone will pay their own costs.  We have nothing to lose if they say no and sometimes they will confirm the group rate if the Wagonmaster makes a one night deposit on his or her credit card.  As the savings of group vs individual is a couple dollars a night it was agreed that it is not worth the time and effort to collect payment in advance.  Laurie Dukes pointed that Shipshewana South has a lower rate for “back in” sites with water and electric and in future we should ask if this is the case and let the member make the choice.
Also, Bob Gardner made a motion to buy a new electric fry pan as one of our “old” ones died. The motion was seconded and passed. 
Dennis stressed the importance of Wagonmasters using snail mail to let members know about outings.  Email is okay to send initial information, but by sending the outing details in the mail, you insure that those members without email or those who are infrequent email checkers get the information.  The cost of the mailing will be reimbursed from the club’s general fund.   
Future Outings.    Dennis did a general review of our Events Calendar and noted that the October campout will now be at the Bark River Campground in Jefferson, WI, which is near Ft. Atkinson.
Please Note: 

If you are attending GNR and wish to join the Fox Valley Winnies at their “GNR get together dinner”, pick up that phone as soon as you receive these minutes and call Janice Bruneman to say that you wish to be included! 

RV Maintenance - Things to Share
This part of the meeting was tabled until the June meeting – The morning was COOOOOL and your secretary was cold - But these items were mentioned:  Chuck said that he purchased four new tires from Costco and they asked him to come in after 25 miles to check and re-torque the lug nuts!?! Bill Menefee said that his tires manufacture date 2004, were showing signs of dry rot.  

About Our Shipshewana Outing

If you have never been to Shipshewana, be sure to put it on your “must visit” list.  We enjoyed great food, fine fellowship and pastoral country views of yesteryear.  On Friday evening, Carol had several suggestions for dinner and we all agreed on the Friday night fish fry at Shipshewana’s most famous Amish Blue Gate restaurant.  We thought we wanted fish but once we were seated; our attention and appetites got pulled in every direction.  The fresh baked bread was served and eaten with something in a pot that looked like mustard but tasted like peanut butter mixed with honey.  In a word – WOW.  Following dinner, several of our group stayed for the Gospel Show with great singing and lively humor.  On Saturday the group was divided between shopping and a visit to the RV Hall of Fame.  It was a hard choice, but the shops as well as everything else in this largely Mennonite and Amish community are closed tight on Sunday.  On Saturday evening Ray and Carol hosted our pot luck dinner and served Italian style beef on fresh rolls.  A long and lively campfire, with Smores prepared under the direction of our youngest attendee, went on until the cooling air signaled it was time to go to bed.  We were not in our campers but a few moments when it poured with rain; so much for our worries about getting the campfire out.  Sunday morning dawned bright and sunny but that rain ushered in some cold air. Bob got the men cooking and treated us to carrot cake pan cakes, eggs, and ham.  What a spread.  On Sunday evening the very hardy members of our group, including our youngest, had a campfire but most of us hunkered down in our warm motorhomes.  On Monday, optional visits included the shops (of course), the Mennonite and Amish visitor’s center, and the Hudson Car museum.  Monday night found us out again at an all you can eat dinner at the Essen House Restaurant.  Tuesday, the long awaited weekly flea market; word has it that Edna Gardner and Sandi Nelson left the campground at 7:30AM!  Most of our group was leaving for GLASS at 2PM so some went to the flea market and a group paid a visit to Newmar Manufacturing.  Bob and Edna left for home.  Rick and Gail spent Tuesday in Shipshewana and joined us at GLASS on Wednesday. 
Respectfully submitted,

Connie Relihan
President, Dennis Relihan, 608-543-3511
Vice-President, Don Chilson, 630-985-6401
Secretary, Connie Relihan, 608-543-3511
Treasurer, John Ahaus, 708-579-5844
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